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MISSION STATEMENT 
 

Our mission is to help preserve our future 

by providing education and research about  

toxic chemicals and how they affect our 

health and the environment. 

 

EVENTS 

 

 FEBRUARY 2017  

TRI-VALLEY CAREs 

Thursday, February 2, 2017  5:30 - 7 
PM 

Letter to the Editor Writing Party 

Write a letter to the editor of your 
favorite newspaper in a friendly and 
supportive atmosphere. Our suggested 
topic this month will be international 
nuclear disarmament. Or, you may choose 
to write on a different topic. We welcome 
beginners and experienced letter writers. 
Snacks and refreshments will be served. 

Location: Tri-Valley CAREs Office, 4049 
First St. Suite 139A, Livermore 
More Info: (925) 443-7148 

 

Thursday, February 16, 2017  7:30 - 
8:30 PM 

Tri-Valley CAREs Meeting 

Tri-Valley CAREs monthly meeting this 
month will be held at the our new office! 
We welcome new and long-time members 
alike. Our monthly meetings are a place to 

get acquainted, get informed, and get 
motivated.  

http://www.trivalleycares.org/new/even
ts.html 

Location: 4049 1st St., 1st floor Conference 

Room, Livermore, CA  

More Info: (925) 443-7148 

ARTICLES & INFORMATION 

 

 MESSAGE FROM THE 

PRESIDENT 
 

Happy New Year!  Environmental 

Voices is looking forward to 

continuing, in 2017, to  provide 

research and education about toxic 

chemicals and how they are affecting 

our health and the environment.  To do 

so, we are requesting donations to 

update our website, print educational 

materials/DVDs, pay for booths at 

Earth Day Events and other 

miscellaneous expenses for operating 

a 501c3 nonprofit organization.  We do 

not accept government grants or 

donations from large corprations.  

Therefore, we rely on you for support.  

Please consider supporting us in 2017 

by sending your Tax-Deductable 

donation to: 

 

Environmental Voices 

P. O. Box 1953 

Rocklin, CA  95677 

 

Thank You! 
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 WE ARE UNITED MUSIC 

VIDEO - TO ACTIVISTS 

 

 
 

Newly released, "We are United to Save 

the World", music video is dedicated to 

activists around the world.   Please share 

this link: 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vn0

DS1qR1_8 

 

 EPA BEING PRESSURED 

The EPA Is Being Pressured To 
Prohibit The Addition of Fluoride Into 
Public Drinking Water 

Alexa Erickson -  January 21, 2017 

 

 

Long ago fluoride was thought to promote 
good oral health, and so it made its way 
into our drinking water and toothpastes. 
Today, it seems it’s everywhere, and yet, 
it’s not even known to actually prevent 
the buildup of harmful oral bacteria. 
However, it is known to be toxic, with 
long-term ingestion linked to brain, heart, 
and bone issues, among other things. 

A few years a go, a  ground breaking 
publication in one of the top main-stream 
medical journals added six fluoride into 
its classification of neurotoxicants. You 
can read more about that here. 

But if the facts are all there, why in the 
world is fluoride still so present? Fluoride 
Action Network (FAN) is among a 
coalition of environmental, medical, and 
health groups who think we deserve 
better, and are now urging the U.S. 
Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) 
to ban the addition of fluoride to public 
drinking water supplies. 

The petition presented to the EPA 
includes over 2,500 pages of scientific 
documentation that show the detriments 
of water fluoridation to human health. It 
explains that “the amount of fluoride now 
regularly consumed by millions of 
Americans in fluoridated areas exceeds 
the doses repeatedly linked to IQ loss and 
other neurotoxic effects; with certain 
subpopulations standing at elevated risk 
of harm, including infants, young children, 
elderly populations and those with 
dietary deficiencies, renal impairment 
and/or genetic predispositions.” 

Under the Toxic Substances Control Act 
(TSCA), the EPA is allowed to forbid the 
use of a chemical that may possess risks 
to the general public, as well as 



Environmental Voices JAN/FEB 2017 
 

4  

 

vulnerable populations. The petition 
takes notes of this, urging the EPA to use 
their authority on this matter to put 
water fluoridation to a halt once and for 
all. The documents reveal their own 
Guidelines for Neurotoxicity Risk 
Assessment, which shows that 
neurotoxicity is a hazard of fluoride 
exposure, and the reference dose needed 
to protect against such a neurotoxicity 
is “incompatible with the doses now 
ingested by millions of Americans in 
fluoridated areas.” 

“Since there is little benefit in swallowing 
fluoride, there is little justification in 
exposing the public to any risk of fluoride 
neurotoxicity, particularly via a source as 
essential to human sustenance as the 
public drinking water and the many 
processed foods and beverages made 
therefrom,” the petition goes on to say. 

The EPA requested that the evidence be 
reviewed by the National Research 
Council, and even they concluded in 2006 
that fluoride can interfere with brain 
function. There has been an 
overwhelming amount of research 
revealing the dangers of fluoride on 
human exposure, including research 
published in Lancet Neurology classifying 
fluoride as one of 12 chemicals known to 
cause developmental neurotoxicity in 
humans. Harvard researchers also 
revealed in 2012 that children exposed to 
fluoride in drinking water had lower IQs. 

All of this makes the decision to remove it 
from our drinking water a no-brainer. 

“The existence of so many human studies 
on fluoride neurotoxicity highlights the 
urgent need for a diligent risk 
assessment, per EPA’s Guidelines, to 

ensure that the general public, and 
sensitive subpopulations, are not 
ingesting neurotoxic levels,” the petition 
says. And I know I’m not the only one to 
agree. 

Thanks to: 

 http://www.collective-evolution.com 

 THE MAGNITUDE OF 

MORGELLONS DISEASE 

 

From a recent paper, "The Magnitude of 
Morgellons"; 
 
"It must now be accepted by the global 
community that the “Morgellons” 
condition exists as a verifiable 
pathological condition. An objective 
online extensive health survey conducted 
by Carnicom Institute during 
this past year involving approximately 
1,000 participants, with significant 
international representation, 
substantiates this claim. 

The survey clearly reveals and establishes 
that the health effects from the 
Morgellons condition are commensurate 
and on par with the 
global influences of such widespread 
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conditions as Lyme’s disease and 
Chronic Fatigue Syndrome. The 
demographics of the survey demonstrate 
a reasonably broad and representative 
segment of the population. The 
symptoms are unique, real, physical, 
complex, and verifiable. Any 
measures or campaign to portray the 
situation as other than above are 
disingenuous and they are not 
confronting of the facts or extensive 
evidence on record. It will be to the 
benefit of society when such 
realities are accepted in good order, and 
the measures taken to reduce 
or eliminate the unnecessary suffering 
that is in place." 

For more information visit:  

http://carnicominstitute.org/wp/the-
magnitude-of-morgellons/ 

 RADIATION CLOUDS AT 

AVIATION ALTITUDES 

 

 

NOAA - January 21, 2017 

RADIATION CLOUDS AT AVIATION 
ALTITUDES: A new study published in 
the peer-reviewed journal Space Weather 
reports the discovery of radiation 
"clouds" at aviation altitudes. When 
airplanes fly through these clouds, dose 
rates of cosmic radiation normally 
absorbed by air travelers can double or 
more. 

"We have flown radiation sensors 
onboard 264 research flights at altitudes 
as high as 17.3 km (56,700 ft) from 2013 
to 2017," says Kent Tobiska, lead author 
of the paper and PI of the NASA-
supported program Automated Radiation 
Measurements for Aerospace Safety 
(ARMAS). "On at least six occasions, our 
sensors have recorded surges in ionizing 
radiation that we interpret as analogous 
to localized clouds." 

The fact that air travelers absorb 
radiation is not news.  Researchers have 
long known that cosmic rays crashing into 
Earth's atmosphere create a spray of 
secondary particles such as neutrons, 
protons, electrons, X-rays and gamma-
rays that penetrate aircraft.  100,000 mile 
frequent flyers absorb as much radiation 
as 20 chest X-rays—and even a single 
flight across the USA can expose a 
traveler to more radiation than a dental 
X-ray. 

Conventional wisdom says that dose rates 
should vary smoothly with latitude and 
longitude and the height of the aircraft.  
Any changes as a plane navigates airspace 
should be gradual.  Tobiska and 
colleagues have found something quite 
different, however: Sometimes dose rates 
skyrocket for no apparent reason. 

https://www.nasa.gov/content/goddard/effects-of-space-weather-on-aviation/
https://www.nasa.gov/content/goddard/effects-of-space-weather-on-aviation/
http://news.spaceweather.com/rads-on-a-plane-may-oct-2015/
http://news.spaceweather.com/rads-on-a-plane-may-oct-2015/
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"We were quite surprised to see this," 
says Tobiska. 

All of the surges they observed occurred 
at relatively high latitudes, well above 50 
degrees in both hemispheres. One 
example offered in their paper is typical: 
On Oct 3, 2015, an NSF/NCAR research 
aircraft took off from southern Chile and 
flew south to measure the thickness of the 
Antarctic ice shelf.  Onboard, the ARMAS 
flight module recorded a 2x increase in 
ionizing radiation for about 30 minutes 
while the plane flew 11 km (36,000 feet) 
over the Antarctic Peninsula.  No solar 
storm was in progress.  The plane did not 
abruptly change direction or altitude.  
Nevertheless, the ambient radiation 
environment changed sharply. Similar 
episodes have occurred off the coast of 
Washington state. 

Above: Radiation measurements made by 
ARMAS while flying over Antarctica. The 
colored points are from ARMAS. The black 
points are from a NASA computer model 
(NAIRAS) predicting radiation dose rates. 
Throughout the flight, ARMAS observed 
higher dose rates than predicted by the 
model, including a surge highlighted in 
pink. 

What's going on? 

"We're not sure," says Tobiska, "but we 
have an idea." 

Earth's magnetic field, he explains, traps 
many cosmic rays and solar energetic 
particles in structures called "magnetic 
bottles."  These bottles can be leaky.  Even 
minor gusts of solar wind can cause the 
trapped particles to squirt out the ends of 
the bottle, sending beams of particles 
down toward the Earth below. 

"Basically, we think we might be flying 
through some of these leaky particle 
beams," says Tobiska. 

Tobiska notes that a team of South 
Korean researchers has observed similar 
variations in radiation while flying 
sensors onboard a military aircraft near 
the border between the two Koreas (Lee 
et al 2015).  If the phenomena are the 
same, the Korean measurements would 
suggest that "radiation clouds" may exist 
at middle latitudes, too. 

The ARMAS program has a busy flight 
schedule in 2017. "We'll be looking 
carefully for more 'clouds' as we continue 
to characterize the radiation environment 
at aviation altitudes," says Tobiska. 

Stay tuned for updates and, meanwhile, 
read Tobiska et al's original research at 
this URL:  

http://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/10.10
02/2016SW001419/abstract 

Sharable permalink to this article:  

Radiation Clouds at Aviation Altitudes 

http://spaceweather.com/  
 

 HOW LED LIGHTING 

MAY COMPROMISE 

YOUR HEALTH 
 

http://sol.spacenvironment.net/~nairas/Dose_Rates.html
http://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/10.1002/2015SW001288/full
http://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/10.1002/2015SW001288/full
http://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/10.1002/2016SW001419/abstract
http://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/10.1002/2016SW001419/abstract
http://news.spaceweather.com/radiation-clouds-at-aviation-altitudes/
http://spaceweather.com/
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By Dr. Mercola 

 

Can light affect your health? In this 

interview, Dr. Alexander Wunsch, a world 

class expert on photobiology, shares the 

hidden dangers of light-emitting diode 

(LED) lighting that most people are 

completely unaware of. 

In fact, this could potentially be one of the 

most important video interviews I've 

done, as it has enormous impacts — not 

only on preventing blindness as you age 

but it is also a pervasive hidden risk 

factor for sabotaging your health. 

Largely as a result of energy efficiency, 

there's been a major transition to using 

LED as a primary indoor light source. In 

this regard, it worked like a charm, 

reducing energy requirements by as much 

as 95 percent compared to incandescent 

thermal analog sources of lighting. 

However, the heat generated by 

incandescent light bulbs, which is 

infrared radiation, is actually beneficial to 

your health, and hence worth the extra 

cost. 

There are major downsides to LEDs that 

are not fully appreciated. LED lighting 

may actually be one of the most 

important, non-native EMF radiation 

exposures you're exposed to on a daily 

basis. 

If you chose to ignore these new insights, 

it can have very serious long-term 

ramifications. It could lead to age-related 

macular degeneration (AMD), which is 

the leading cause of blindness in the 

United States and elsewhere. 

Other health problems rooted in 

mitochondrial dysfunction may also be 

exacerbated, and these run the gamut 

from metabolic disorder to cancer. 

Read more at:   

 

http://articles.mercola.com/sites/articles

/archive/2016/10/23/near-infrared-led-

lighting.aspx?utm_source=facebook.com&

utm_medium=referral&utm_content=face

bookmercola_ranart-

ths&utm_campaign=20170121_near-

infrared-led-lighting 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://articles.mercola.com/sites/articles/archive/2013/01/14/aspirin-increases-macular-degeneration-risk.aspx
http://articles.mercola.com/sites/articles/archive/2013/01/14/aspirin-increases-macular-degeneration-risk.aspx


Environmental Voices JAN/FEB 2017 
 

8  

 

 
Please consider the environment before printing this newsletter 

 
A single tree absorbs up to 48 pounds of carbon dioxide every 

year, and can sequester one ton of carbon dioxide by the time it 
reaches 40 years old! 

 
...~***~… 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Environmental Voices 
Contact info 
 

Website: www.environmentalvoices.org 
 

Phone :  (916) 595-7197 
 

Email:  EVoices1@aol.com 
 

Facebook: 
Environmental Voices 
 

Twitter: 
Environmental Voices @EVoices 
 

Published by:  Environmental Voices 
 
Environmental Voices' mission is to provide 
research and education.  The information 
in the EV newsletter is not necessarily the 
opinions of EV or its staff.   
 
Thank you to all of you for supporting the 
efforts of Environmental Voices. 
 
Your donations are critical to produce 
environmental documentaries and 
educational materials and we thank you 
for your contributions to Environmental 
Voices.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
To make a donation, please visit our 
website or mail your tax deductable 
donation to:  
 
 Environmental Voices 
 P. O. Box 1953 
 Rocklin, CA  95677 
 

http://www.environmentalvoices.org/
mailto:EVoices1@aol.com

